
 

 
 

 
 
Report to Council 
 
 

13 December 2022 
 
Subject: Written Questions 
Director: Surjit Tour – Director of Law and Governance 

and Monitoring Officer 
 
The following written questions have been received:- 
 
7(a) From Councillor Uddin to the Cabinet Member for Environment 

Services 
 

The development of new Midlands Metropolitan Hospital site already 
caused a lot of distress and inconvenience for the residents in the 
surrounding area whilst the construction work was underway.  
 
Residents are still concerned about the lack of information/consultation 
in relation to this entire development and would like to know what 
arrangements has been taken by the Council to ensure only local 
residents will be allowed to park on their roads, not visitors to the new 
hospitals? 

 
7(b) From Councillor Chapman to the Cabinet Member for Housing 
 

It has been brought to my attention by residents in my ward, that during 
the recent much needed upgrades to resident’s properties, residents are 
only being allocated a maximum of 3 keys for the new front doors. 
 
Due to the nature of the new secure doors and locks, additional keys 
cost approximately £20 each which is money that some of our most 
vulnerable residents cannot afford.   
 
Will this Council consider discounting the cost of additional keys, and in 
some circumstances make these free of charge, so that all residents are 
able to access their properties when required? 


